
Advent 
December marks the beginning of 

Advent, the time of preparation that 

leads us to the coming of Jesus 

Christ. Advent is a time to prepare 

for the birth of Jesus as a baby in Bethlehem and Advent 

is also a time to prepare our heart, soul, and mind for 

Christ coming again at the end of the age. We affirm as 

part of our faith that in the future the kingdom of God 

will fully come, and Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior 

will come again as the King of Kings. Right now, at this 

time in history, through the birth, life, death, and 

resurrection of our Lord, the Kingdom of God is present 

on earth. But we are aware that the kingdom has not 

been fully realized. The Kingdom of God will be fully 

present in all of its glory when Christ comes again.  

Eugene Peterson referred to this time as “living in the 

middle”, the middle between God’s creating the world 

as described in Genesis and when God will re-create the 

world for the Kingdom of Heaven. In Peterson’s book 

“Reversed Thunder” he writes, “We believe that God is 

at the beginning of all things and that God is at the 

conclusion of all life, ‘the Alpha and the Omega’ (Rev. 

1:8). It is assumed that the beginning was good (God 

saw everything he had made, and it was very good) and 

it is agreed that the conclusion will be good. That would 

seem to guarantee that everything between the good 

beginning and the good ending will also be good. But it 

doesn’t turn out that way. Between the beginning and 

ending there are disappointments, contradictions, not-to-

be explained absurdities, and bewildering paradoxes - 

each of them a reversal of expectation.”   

The good news of the gospel and the celebration at  

  

Christmas is that Jesus Christ was born into this 

middle time. Christ came in the middle to meet us in the 

darkness, and he brings the light of God into the world. 

One of the elements of worship during Advent that 

recognizes the light of God is the Advent Candle 

lighting. Each Sunday we will light an additional candle 

that leads up to the Christ candle on Christmas eve. The 

four candles of Advent are Hope, Peace, Joy, and Love. 

Each candle’s light adds to the celebration until Christ’s 

candle, celebrating his birth, recognizes that God’s light 

has fully come through Jesus Christ.  

To help you prepare for the celebration of Christ’s 

birth and the future coming of Christ we provide a 

devotional for Advent. You will find this year’s 

devotional, “The Light of Grace” available on our 

Greeters table. Please take one. This booklet provides a 

5-minute devotional for each day of Advent. The subtitle 

for the devotional is “Welcoming God’s Amazing Gift 

of Christ.”  and begins, “Advent is about amazing grace 

coming in the Son of God, Jesus Christ.”   The outline 

for the devotion follows the Advent candles. Christ’s 

light of grace offers us hope, brings peace to the world, 

makes room for joy, and is grounded in God’s love for 

us. The devotional uses the familiar words from the 

hymn Amazing Grace to illustrate God’s grace born in a 

manger. 

As we enter Advent I encourage you to journey 

through this season preparing your hearts to receive 

Christ, to experience God’s light and God’s amazing 

grace. 

May you have a blessed Advent and a Merry 

Christmas. 

Pastor Bob 
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A Service of Hope for the Holidays. 

Thursday, December 7, 7 PM 
A service of comfort and hope. A time to 

Rest in the presence of God and experience 

His peace. There will be time for quiet 

meditation, prayer, and for remembering 

those for whom we grieve. 
 
NOTE: This service will not be livestreamed. 

Blue Christmas Christmas Eve Schedule 
Services on the 4th Sunday of Advent: 

December 24 

10 a.m. - Worship 

4 p.m. - Children Sing 

7 p.m. - Candlelight  



Christmas Joy 

Offering: 

Helping Leaders - Past, 

Present, and Future 

 

As Christians celebrating Christmas this year, we 

remember God’s perfect gift of Jesus and stand in 

wonder and gratitude that God sent his son to save us. As 

Presbyterians, it is appropriate that we think also about 

our leaders, past, present, and future, and do what we can 

to make sure they have our help when needed.  

One very powerful way PC (USA) addresses help for 

leaders is with the Christmas Joy Offering, this year 

taken officially on December 17. Fifty percent of the 

money donated will go to helping church leaders, both 

active and retired, in times of financial need, by 

providing supplemental income, housing support, or 

emergency assistance. A great example of a leader 

receiving this kind of support is Rev. Peggy Krong, who 

made a mid-life change to ministry and therefore had 

very limited resources when she retired. Because of gifts 

from the Christmas Joy Offering, the Presbyterian Board 

of Pensions was able to pay her initial fee to move into a 

retirement home and provide her an ongoing housing 

supplement. She continues her outreach as she can and is 

enjoying a secure retirement. 

The other fifty percent of our Christmas Joy Offering 

will be directed to help three Presbyterian-related 

schools and colleges which reach out to people of color. 

Menaul School in Albuquerque, Presbyterian Pan 

American School in Kingsville, Texas, and Stillman 

College in Tuscaloosa, Alabama, welcome students of 

color and provide the support and encouragement needed 

for their students to become ministers and other church 

leaders. Mother-and-daughter pair Carla and Savannah 

are an inspiring example. Because of family issues, Carla 

had to postpone her education for many years and ended 

up being a student at Stillman College when Savannah 

was also there. They received lots of support, and 

Savannah said that once she became part of the 

community, there was no way she could fail. That 

comment speaks to a success we need to support! 

Please remember that our church will 

match up to $2,000 of Christmas Joy 

Offering donations. Your generosity 

will make a difference in the life of a 

church worker or student who needs a 

financial boost. Be sure to write 

“Christmas Joy Offering” on the memo line of your 

check as you join thousands of other Presbyterians in this 

act of generosity! 

Poinsettias 

The Deacons invite members of the 

congregation to take part again this year in 

the Poinsettia Memorial Program. Inserts 

will be in the Sunday bulletins starting 

November 26 and continuing until December 10. Plants 

will be $15 again this year, and money may be turned in 

to the church office until Wednesday, December 13. 

Those purchasing poinsettias may list the names of the 

people they wish to memorialize. These names will 

appear in the bulletins on Christmas Eve.  

Members who purchase poinsettias are encouraged to 

take theirs home with them immediately following either 

Christmas Eve service at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. A Deacon 

will assist each member in picking up their plant 

following either service. Members may also choose to 

leave their plants and let the Deacons deliver poinsettias 

to shut-ins and others in need of Christmas cheer.  

Deacon Sharon Novick and former Deacon Kevin 

Boyce are coordinating the poinsettia project this year. 
For further information, please contact Sharon Novick at 
630-1483 (cell) or 634-6171. 

 
 
 

Angel Tree: All gifts must be returned by December 10. 

Extended Table Donations: 

3 December - Needs. They need non-perishable items for 

Christmas dinner.  

7 January - St. Joseph Food Pantry. They need any non-

perishable food items.  

Comea Shelter: Dates for 2024: Mark your calendars on 

9 January, 12 March, 14 May, 9 July, 10 September, and 

12 November. A sign-up sheet for 9 January will be in 

the Fellowship Hall. We need 2-3 people to cook at 

1:30pm and 5-6 people to serve at 5:30pm. Thanks to all 

who cooked and served at Comea in November! 

Warmth Tree: You can begin to donate items on 10 

December, last day is 8 January. Items: new or gently 

used (clean) warm coats, hats, heavy warm gloves, 

packages of warm socks, winter scarves, disposable hand 

warmers. All sizes and gender are needed.  

It has been a blessing to serve as Deacons Local Mission 

Chairperson and I look forward to continuing to support 

them in the future. The support of all the Deacons and 

your generous participation is why the Deacons’ projects  

have all been so very successful.  

Blessings, 
 Belinda Smith, Deacons Local Mission Chairperson   
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Planning for 
End-of-Year Giving 

Now is the Time 

Many people have to plan for Minimum Required 

Distributions this time of year. People want to minimize 

their taxes if possible. One way to do that is to have the 

MRD sent directly to a charity. The church is a 

recognized non-profit religious organization and 

qualifies as a place to send your RMD if you choose. 

This helps the church and also reduces a person’s tax 

responsibility. If you are interested in this, get advice on 

the best way to make this happen. This is also a good 

time of year to look at legacy giving to the church and 

review your plans. We thank Irmgard Meyer every day 

for the gift we received through her generosity and 

vision for the work she wanted done after she was gone. 

College/Vocational 
School 

Scholarships 
Christian Education Ministry announces that the college/

vocational school scholarship applications are available 

for the 2024-2025 academic year. All students interested 

in obtaining application forms, whether graduating high 

school seniors, non-traditional students, or current 

scholarship holders wishing to renew, may find them 

online. Go to www.firstprescheyenne.org; select the 

Ministries tab at the top, click Christian Education, scroll 

to the bottom. Application deadline is March 1. 

Two scholarships are available. The General College/

Vocational School Scholarship is open to any student 

who is a member of Frist Presbyterian Church 

Cheyenne. The Keith Weigner Memorial Healthcare 

Scholarship is open to students who are members of any 

PC(USA) church in Laramie County and planning to 

enter a field of healthcare. For further information, 

please contact Margie George, chair of the Scholarship 

Committee at wgeorge09@msn.com or at 638-8577. 

Mission Trip 
Jesus told his disciples he came to serve and 

not to be served. You have an opportunity to 

serve with fellow congregation  members on 

a Living Water trip to provide safe drinking 

water to a poor village in Central America. 

Our trip is scheduled for April 6-13, 2024, to Nicaragua. 

Please contact Kevin Boyce at 630-7607 for questions 

about details. Also see www.water.cc. 

Irmgard Meyer Grant News 
Reflecting on the Irmgard Meyer Grant Program is 
amazing. Lives, organizations, and our church have been 
touched by Irmgard’s generosity. 

Over the nine years we have had the program we have 
distributed $3,600,000. That can be seen in a Habitat for 
Humanity house, Unattended Students housing, washing 
machine at Comea, a stove at Meals on Wheels – those 
are the physical things that we can see. 

There are people who have benefited – our 
missionaries in Lebanon, wells dug in foreign countries, 
Family Promise Program, Story Camp, Needs, Inc – just 
to name a few. 

During Covid when we had unused funds, we 
distributed those funds to the smaller Presbyterian 
Churches around the state. The response from those 
churches was touching to say the least.  

In our latest distribution we were able to assist 
Moorcroft Food Pantry, Buffalo Youth Nation, and our 
neighbor Burns Presbyterian Church to mention a few. 

Irmgard did her share in our renovation program by 
making a contribution. She also contributes to our 
budget by giving a percentage of her funds to our annual 
budget. Her gift is a gift that just keeps giving. First 
Presbyterian Church and so many others have been 
blessed by Imgard Meyer’s gift to our church. 

Thank you, Irmgard, you are touching lives in ways 
you could never have imagined. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Connie Davis, Chairman 

In The Library 
In The Gift for All People, Max Lucado 

included meditations, stories, thoughts, 

ideas, and poems about the wonderful 

gift Jesus has available for all—his 

grace and love. We may not accept his gift, but he 

continues to pursue us, ready to give it when we are 

ready to receive it. Lucado’s words help us to understand 

this grace and what it can mean for our lives. 

Carnegie Samuel Calian wrote Survival or Revival: 
10 Keys to Church Vitality in 1998 but his 10 keys are 
still workable for today. He is challenging churches not 
to be satisfied just to survive but to revitalize 
themselves. Some of the 10 keys he discusses are to be a 
more welcoming church, be concerned with our youth, 
be biblically literate, promote prayer and worship, 
practice forgiveness, and work for peace and justice. All 
these should be a part of our planning for the future. 

http://www.firstprescheyenne.org


Calling All History Buffs 

Our church has a long history in the city of Cheyenne,  
and we continue to be an important part of the city.  

We were recently awarded the LeClercq L. Jones 
Award for our “Exceptionally Significant Historic 
Preservation Efforts.”  We were recognized for the work 
we did to “preserve the looks of the original building 
while adding to the building in a way that complimented 
the original structure.” 

We also contributed to the beautification of Cheyenne 
with the placement of the Therese Alberta Parkinson  
bronze statue on the corner of W. 22nd St. and Capitol.  

These are important milestones for our church and for 
the Cheyenne community. It’s important to acknowledge 
our accomplishments and keep records of the celebratory 
and the important achievements. The acknowledgements 
can be as simple as providing a short article for the 
bulletin or newsletter or making an announcement at an 
event. The recording involves organizing, categorizing, 
and filing various documents.  

Because of Peggy Williams and the efforts of 
previous history buffs, the archives supplied the 
information that was searched thoroughly by our 
Anniversary Planning Committee  in the creation of our 
150th History book, “Celebrating the Past—Looking to 
the Future”. 

You can help us safeguard what has gone before, 
capture where we are today, and organize it in such a 
way to show future generations the growth and integrity 
of our wonderful church and congregation! 

We are currently looking for a several people who are 
interested in preserving our history for future generations 
in our archives. 

What can you bring to the table? What opportunities 
await you? What experiences, skills, or interests could 
you contribute to the Archives committee? No 
experience necessary, just an honest desire to protect our 
history. 

If you have any questions, either Pastor Bob or Peggy 
Williams could help you out. 

Why don’t you think about it, maybe give it a try? 
You could become the go-to person for all things history 
or at least someone who could help others find their way 
through our archives. 

Don’t forget to put your pennies in the Pennies for 

Stained Glass jar toward the rear of the sanctuary. Your 

pennies help fund maintenance or cleaning of our 

beautiful windows. Put your age in pennies every year 

on your birthday! 

Remember, It is important to know  
where we have come from as we journey forward 

making our own history. 

God’s Voice on the GPS 
     Since the season of Thanksgiving is upon us, it 
behooves me to write this big thank you note to Pastor 
Bob and church members. I know I have been listed on 
our prayer list for most of the year, and I so appreciated 
it when Pastor Bob remembered my need by name in 
front of the altar. Right when I’d thought I had a problem 
in hand and could be taken off it, another health issue 
poped up, and I realized how much I needed your dear 
communal prayers of concern. My mom would say when 
you pray about it, “it” will come out smooth as silk. 
    Allow me to recall how I believe your prayers were 
heard even beyond my health needs. This summer, while 
driving through Denver to Colorado Springs for my 
sister’s and husband’s 70th Wedding Anniversary, I was 
taking the outside lane through heavy traffic which is the 
faster lane. I’d set my cruise control to slow behind a 
slower car but gain my set speed limit when that car 
turned away. Thus I needed not to touch a brake or to 
switch lanes. I usually took the middle slower lane 
leading through Denver, but I was in a bit of a rush. 
    I knew I had passed the Toll Road to DIA near 
Thornton and was in north Denver when I realized my 
left lane had gradually veered further left, and I was 
traveling on a trip east, not south. I was befuddled 
whether to follow this route which could hopefully turn 
south past DIA or whether to turn off a south exit now. 
Since I was running on my cruise control and relying on 
its camera to slow down, I must have looked down, for 
upon looking up, I was fast approaching a slower car. I 
laid rubber and my tires squealed as I waited for impact; 
however, that car sped up and swept into his left lane, 
avoiding the collision. He was like a fly spinning 
sideways from my swatter. 
     My decision was made, and I shakily took the first 
right exit to find a turn-off to call family. I didn’t want to 
turn on a right street with the confusion of returning to 
the busy four-lane road, so I was happy to see a graveled 
turn-off to catch my breath. With trash gathered on the 
streets, I knew I was lost in Aurora somewhere AND that 
I was so alone. I also knew I had to rely on using my 
car’s GPS but was uncertain I could program it, as well 
as concerned whether I could hear the directions or even 
look down enough to see them on the screen while 
driving.  
      When I punched in my sister’s home address, the 
computer read “No Match.” My heart sunk. Then I 
punched in “Colorado Springs” with hope the direction 
would lead me back to I-25. When the map came up, the 
street I didn’t take just ahead of my turn-off was Apache, 
the same as my home street in Cheyenne! I first thought 
the GPS was confused, thinking my car was in my 
garage in Cheyenne. Then I realized that Apache was 
diagonal and my Apache perpendicular. Didn’t take long 
to know I was following God’s direction with His 
message that I was “home safe.”  
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Members of  
Hearts and Hands  

and  
Stitch by Stitch  

 
Making Items for 

the Homeless, Safehouse, and 
the Warmth Tree 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

     With my shakiness abated, I dared to get back on the 
four-lane busy road again and soon passed a sign on a 
trailer park called Wickiup. I knew that was an Indian 
word for a teepee of refuge, and memories of my sisters 
and mother, while taking a “bonding trip” by staying 
overnight at rustic cabins in Spearfish Canyon called 
Wickiup, flooded my fears with a smoothing, silky calm. 
I literally spoke aloud to God, thanking him for the obvi-

ous answer to my prayers for safety on the road, but also 
I felt the cover of refuge streaming from those many 
prayers for me that you all had sent up to God’s ears.  
     Surely God had heard my grateful thanks for He gave 
me a third direction of comfort. I distinctly heard His 
GPS voice say I was to take the next right turn. That 
street was so aptly named for me: “Rosemary.”  

By Rose Burrows 

Joan Swim and a dress made 

for a little girl in Africa so the 
child can attend school. 

Presbyterian Women enjoyed a lovely brunch on November 18. Special thanks to Melinda Brazzale 
for serving as moderator for the past 4 years, the other outgoing officers, and our new 

incoming officers for all their service to Presbyterian Women.   
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December 2023 & January 2024 Calendar 
Date Day Time Event 

Weekly Meetings:     

  Mondays 6:30 pm Boy Scouts Troop 116 (Activity Center) (Not Dec. 18 or 25) 

  Tuesdays 9:30 am Staff Meeting (Library) 

    5:15 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Not Dec. 26) 

  Wednesdays 5:30 pm -7 Bell Choirs (Rehearsals) (Not Dec. 20 or 27) 

  Thursdays 7:00 pm APNC (Library) 

See specific date for any weekly updates:   

WORSHIP:  8:00 am Worship – Chapel / Fellowship (Not on Dec. 17, 24, or 31) 

    9:00 am Adult Sunday School (Not Dec. 24 or 31) 

    9:30 am Nursery 

    10:00 am Worship – Sanctuary and Live Stream 

    10:00 am Children’s Sunday School (Not Dec. 24 or 31) 
    11:00 am Fellowship 

    11:15 am -11:45 Children’s Choir & Chimes (Not on Dec. 17 or 31) 

        

December 2 Saturday 10:00 am Hearts & Hands and Stitch by Stitch (Fellowship Hall) 

    7:30 pm Cheyenne Chamber Singers (Sanctuary) 

December 3 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

December 4 Monday 5:15 pm Worship & Music (Library) 

    5:30 pm Christian Ed (CE) 

December 5 Tuesday 1:00 pm Mission Ministry (Library) 

    2:00 pm Mission Center Brainstorming (Fellowship Hall) 

    7:00 pm Boy Scouts OA (Stage Room) 

    7:00 pm Advent Bible Study (Fellowship Hall) 

December 7 Thursday 7:00 pm Blue Christmas Service 

December 9 Saturday 9:00 am Friendship Mariners Brunch (Fellowship Hall) 

December 10 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top / Poinsettia Form Due 

      Special Music: 1st Five 

      Deadline for Angel Tree Gifts / Warmth Tree goes Up 

    11:00 am Cookie Decorating for Carolers to Deliver 

    3:30 pm -5 Caroling 

December 11 Monday 10:00 am Rebecca Circle (Epic Egg / Church Library) 

    1:30 pm Building & Grounds (Fellowship Hall) 

    5:30 pm New Life (Library) 

December 12 Tuesday 1:15 pm Personnel (Library) 

    7:00 pm Advent Bible Study 

December 13 Wednesday   No January Newsletter! 

    2:00 pm Finance (Library) 

December 14 Thursday 5:30 pm Sarah Circle (Fellowship Hall) 

December 15 Friday 1:00 pm Ruth Circle (Library) 

December 16 Saturday 9:30 am -11:30 Music and Dress Rehearsal for Music Program 

  2:00 pm Community Ring (First United Methodist Church) 

December 17 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

      Christmas Program - ONE SERVICE ONLY AT 10 AM 

December 18 Monday 10:00 am Genealogy (Family History Center) 

    7:00 pm Session WITH Deacons (Fellowship Hall) 

 December 19  Tuesday 7:00 pm Advent Bible Study (Fellowship Hall) 

December 22 Friday NOON Office Closed at Noon for Holiday 
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Date Day Time Event 

December 24 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

      No 8 AM Service / Services at 10 am, 4 pm & 7 pm 

      Poinsettia Program is Distributed 

December 25 Monday   Office is Closed for Christmas Holiday 

        

        

January 1 Monday   Office Closed for New Year’s Day 

January 2 Tuesday 1:00 pm Mission Ministry (Library) 

January 3 Wednesday 6:00 pm Friendship Mariners (Homes) 

January 6 Saturday 10:00 am Hearts & Hands (Fellowship Hall) 

January 7 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

January 8 Monday 1:30 pm Building & Grounds (Fellowship Hall) 

    5:15 pm Worship & Music (Fellowship Hall) 

    5:30 pm New Life (Library) 

    5:30 pm Christian Ed (Christian Ed) 

January 9 Tuesday   Cook & Serve at Comea Shelter 

    1:15 pm Personnel (Library) 

    7:00 pm Casket Empty (Fellowship Hall) 

January 10 Wednesday 2:00 pm Finance (Library) 

January 11 Thursday 5:30 pm Sarah Circle (Fellowship Hall) 

January 13 Saturday 8:00 am Men on a Mission (Fellowship Hall) 

January 14 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

      Special Music: Bell Choir 

      Ordination & Installation of Officers 

January 15 Monday   Office Closed for Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

    10:00 am Genealogy (Family History Center) 

    12:00 pm Investment (Fellowship Hall 

    7:00 pm Session (Fellowship Hall) 

January 16 Tuesday 7:00 pm Boy Scouts O.A. (Stage Room) 

    7:00 pm Casket Empty (Fellowship Hall) 

January 18 Thursday 10:30 am Coloring & Caring (Fellowship Hall) 

    4:00 pm Church Book Club (Library) 

January 19 Friday 1:00 pm Ruth Circle (Library) 

January 20 Saturday 10:00 am Stitch by Stitch (Fellowship Hall) 

January 21 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

      Special Music: Bell Ensemble 

      Confirmation 

    2:00 pm -5 New Member Class (Fellowship Hall) 

January 22 Monday 1:00 pm Rebecca Circle (Library) 

    6:30 pm Local Missions (Fellowship Hall) 

    7:00 pm Deacons (Fellowship Hall) 

January 23 Tuesday 1:30 pm PW Coordinating Team (Library) 

    7:00 pm Casket Empty (Fellowship Hall) 

January 24 Wednesday 9:30 am Walk, Pray, Love (Library) 

  1:00 pm Worship Design Team (Library) 

January 25  Thursday 5:30 pm APNC (Library) 

January 28 Sunday   See Worship Schedule at the Top 

      Special Music: 1st Five 

December 2023 & January 2024 Calendar 
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December 2023 & January 2024 Calendar 
Date Day Time Event 

 Jan. 28 (cont’d.)     Annual Reports Available for Congregation 

January 29 Monday 6:00 pm Scouts Court of Honor (Fellowship Hall) 

January 30 Tuesday 7:00 pm Casket Empty (Fellowship Hall) 

2023 Contributions 
Remember, all contributions for 2023 need to be post-

marked or hand-delivered to the church by December 31, 

2023, in order to be used for tax deductions for the 2023 

tax year. 

The per capita for 2024  
(It remains the same as 2023) 

$45.63 per member 

$91.26 per couple 

2023 
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Meryl Adams 

Nadine Amen 

James Anderson 
Max Arrowsmith 

Guy Beardsley 

Gail Blackwell 

Dr. Richard Brown 

Minnie Bunley 

Chuck Burke  

Rose Burrows 

Olivia Campbell 

Rachel Campbell 

Debbie Confortini 

Gina Courtade 

Paislee Delany 

Karen Denniston 

Donna DiNino 

Donna Jo Epler 

Kevin Gallagher 

Adam George 

Melissa Gilespi 

Lyle Ginter 

Patricia Goss 

Carmen Grubbs 

Patricia Hamil 

Tamiecka Hamm 
Hart Family 

Patricia Hawke 

Geraldine Hayes 

Sherry Hayes 

Gail Heimbuck 

Ray Hernandez 

Jamie Herrera 

Angela James 

Jim Keen 

Debbie Lenhart 

William Loftus 

Roger Magnuson 

Paul Mann 

Linda McGuire 

Mary Lou McMindes 

Tom Milholland & 

   Children 

Kathy Lee Montgomery 

Connor Moyer 

Tom Muhlbach 

Kari Murdoch 

Stephanie Oakland 

Kim Olson 
Susan Payne 

Dale & Aurthur Petersen 

Catherine Pacheko 

Amanda Pierce 

Dorothy Pontillo 

Loren Pulley 

Paula Qualls 

Mary Rapp 

Carol Rieser 

Gail Salzburg 

Frank & Belinda Serrano 

Del Shortliffe 

Jeannie Smith 

Karen Smith 

Marilyn St. John 

Christie Stowe 

Don Stang 

Diana Stevens 

Paula Stevens 

Vicky Stone 

Carol Ann Strader 

Mary Tolle 

Larry Twidwell 
Dorothy Tyrell 

Georgia Valdon 

Sarah Wacker 

Ann Wensky 

Javen Westby 

Lexie White 

Brenda Williams 

Jennifer Wulf 

 

   Let us know when people are well and can be taken off our prayer list. Thank you! 

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 

Thank you very much for prayers, cards, flowers, visits, and 

phone calls. All very much appreciated and have helped me 

recover from my hip surgery. 

We are now at Pointe Frontier to continue with PT therapy. 

I am truly grateful for a loving, caring church family and plan 

to be back in church soon. 

Blessings to all. 

Jan Schippers 

Mission Ministry thanks all who donated  

to the Peace and Global Witness Offering! 

As of November 5, we have received 

$1,180.50, so we have $2,361 to donate. 

We will send $944.40 (40%) to Safehouse 

and $1,416.60 (60%) to PC(USA).   

Together we will make a difference in 

many lives!  

The Cheyenne Music Teachers Association would like to thank 

Pastor Bob, Nick Ayers, and First Pres. for supporting our charitable 

event, “Play It Forward.”   We are pleased to report that we collect-

ed over $1200 to benefit the Unaccompanied Student Initiative, and 

the use of our church facility was very much appreciated.  

Blessings! 

Eleanor Lane 

To My Wonderful Church Family, 
Thank you so much for your prayers, cards, drawings and knitting 

while I was going through my Chemotherapy. I can never thank you 
enough for all that you have done. I still have my Stem Cell Transplant 
coming up but I know you will keep me in your prayers. I have the best 
church support group for sure! Again, thanks!  

Donna Symmonds DiNino 



 

First Presbyterian Church 

220 West 22nd Street 

Cheyenne, WY 82001 / (307) 638-3345 

Website: www.firstprescheyenne.org 

Email: churchoffice@firstprescheyenne.org 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Cheyenne, WY 82001 

Permit No. 62 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

12/23 & 1/24 

Live-Streamed Worship Services   
are accessed on the first page of our website:  

firstprescheyenne.org and on our YouTube channel.  

Worship Materials   
are accessed on the first page of our website:  

firstprescheyenne.org   
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